
VOLUNTOWN/STERLING TRANSFER STATION 

September 25, 2019 

Regular Meeting The Regular Meeting of the Voluntown/Sterling Transfer Station was held on Wednesday, 
September 25, 2019 at the Transfer Station. Tracey Hanson, Chairman, called the meeting to 
order at 7:04 PM.  

Members Present Tracey Hanson, Gil Grimm, Melinda Bryan, Geoff Cooper, Fred Parker 

Officials Present Steven Trahan, Transfer Station Operator 

Citizens Present None 

Approval of Minutes  

Motion A motion was made (G. Cooper/F. Parker) to approve the minutes of the June 26, 2019, and the 
August 6, 2019 Special Meeting as submitted.  Unanimously approved.  

Citizens Comments None 

Correspondence & 
Announcements None 
 
New Business  
T/S Assistant New 
Hire                                A motion was made (G. Cooper, F. Parker) to approve the hiring of Chris Sweet to fill the 

Transfer Station Assistant position. Unanimously approved. 
 
Office Coverage Beth Taylor will be covering the office every Saturday, like in previous years.  
 
Meeting Schedule A motion was made (M. Bryan, G. Cooper) to approve the 2020 Schedule of Meetings. 

Unanimously approved.  
 
Appoint T/S  
Assistant Sub A motion was made (M. Bryan, G. Grimm) to appoint Bob Marsh as the Transfer Station 

Assistant Substitute. Unanimously approved. 
 
AMRR Part 6 
Survey Tracey Hanson informed the Commission that the AMRR- Annual Municipal Recycling Survey- 

survey has not been completed by the Town of Voluntown in 2 years. Ms. Hanson learned 
through asking questions about the survey that every hauler that hauls trash out of a town is 
supposed to register with that town. She is waiting to hear from Peter Brunelli from DEEP to get 
more information. Will have update at next meeting.  

Adjournment 
Motion A motion was made (M. Bryan/G. Cooper) to adjourn the meeting. The meeting adjourned at 

7:11 PM. Unanimously approved. 
 
 
 
APPROVED 

Date:_____________________  Signature:_________________________________ 
        Tracey Hanson, First Selectman 


